
YCRCC New Headquarters 
WE ARE OPEN FOR BUSINESS 

Johanna Lassaga was working at 
our new HQ when these folks 
came inside to see what we are 
about.  After giving them a tour, 
Johanna took this selfie with the 
first visitors to our new HQ.   
 

August Meeting Highlights  

Tom Pessoa outside our new 
HQ just before our first meeting 
there.  As shown in the photo 
below, the room was filled.  

 

Johanna announced that so 
much swag and Trump signs 
have been sold that we need to 
buy more.  The purchase of 
additional swag and Trump 
signs was approved.  
Contingent on the response 

from other counties, it was 
approved to buy Prop 36 signs.   
 

It was approved to buy tables 
and chairs for our HQ.  
Sponsor’s names for the tables 
can be posted on the wall.   
 

Bruce Buttacavoli, and Dom 
Belza gave updates on the 
hotel situation that is a 
complicated unresolved mess. 
 

Seth Stemen gave an update 
on upcoming MJUSD meeting.  
He is under fire for mentioning 
God at a MJUSD meeting. 
 

Jon Messick gave an update 
on his district and the upcoming 
Mountain Fair at Brownsville.  
He endorses Charlie Mathews 
for the Yuba County Water 
Agency. 
 

David Morgan gave updates 
on Congressman LaMalfa’s 
activities and announced that 
there will be a Townhall Meeting 
at Wheatland on 8/24.  
 

Renick House mentioned that 
a Board of Supervisors budget 
workshop is coming up, and he 
encouraged us to attend.  
 

Upcoming Events 
Please visit our website for a 
list of upcoming events.  
 

YCRCC in Action  
Mountain Fair, Brownsville 

Johanna registering voter!  

Rebekah Carlson, Mavis and 
Mark Salaber, Toni Cole, and 
Tom Pessoa in Swag Trailer.   

Johanna and Al Lassaga and 
their daughter Jade, Rebekah 
Carlson, and Toni Cole.  This 
is a great event with lots to see. 
 

California Taco Festival  

Mark and Mavis Salaber, 
Tambra Courtright, and Toni 
Cole in Swag Trailer.   
 

Butte County Fair, Gridley  
Flo the 
Clown with 
Tom 
Pessoa.  
So much 
swag was 
sold at the 
Butte 
County 
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Fair, the Swag Trailer went 
home needing major 
restocking. 
 

Plumas Lake Block Party  
Johanna 
registering 
another voter.  
YCRCC is 
paid by 
CAGOP to 
register 
voters.  
 
Marlane 
Garcia, and 
Florentina 
DiGennaro 
working the 
swag 
popup 
booth.  This 
was a 
successful 
event. 
 

Prop 36 Dinner at Marysville 
Rose 
Daoust, 
Clint Curry, 
Yuba Co. 
DA, and 
Marjorie 
Rollins, 
Candidate 
for 
Marysville 
City Council.  
Rebekah 
Carlson 
volunteered to be the event’s 
barkeeper. 
 

Nicolaus Labor Day Parade  

Tom Pessoa, Codi Walker, 
Candidate for Marysville City 
Council, James Gallagher, 
AD03 Assemblyman, Johanna, 
Doug LaMalfa, Congressman, 
and Rebekah Carlson.  

LaMalfa’s Wheatland 
Townhall 

Martin Heatlie, Tom Bilby, 
Marlene Garcia, and  
Doug LaMalfa, Congressman. 
 

Meet Margaret Atwell (Dist. 5) 
If you enjoy 
reading our 
Newsletter, 
your 
enjoyment 
has been 
enhanced by 
the 
numerous 
corrections 
that 
Margaret caught. 
     She is a fan of Tucker 
Carlson's podcasts and Steve 
Bannon's War Room.  A guest 
on War Room urged people to 
find their local central 
committees.  This resulted in 
her finding the YCRCC meeting 
in August 2021 at Hallwood 
Church.  In March 2022 she 
became our Secretary, a 
position she held until May 
2024.   
Margaret believes: 
1 News today is propaganda 
and opinions rather than facts.   
2 The more our government 
gives you, the more you will be 
controlled by the government. 
3. The strategy of Democrats is 
to create a state of dependency 
on big government. 
4. Democrats have weaponized 
the media, the FBI, and the 
justice systems. 
     Both Margaret and her 
husband John retired from 

their jobs working for major 
airlines.  As a perk, they can 
travel anywhere in the world for 
free.  Using this perk, they have 
seen a lot of the world.  After 
retiring, they moved to Yuba 
County in 2016 to start a 
special events (mostly 
weddings) venue. 
     Margaret’s mother was a 
conservative who prophesied 
the mess we are in today.  She 
was an active “Right to Life” 
supporter that rubbed off on 
Margaret.   As a result of 
Trump’s pro-life views, 
Margaret became a supporter 
of Trump.  This support was 
made stronger by the shameful 
efforts Democrats have made 
to harass Trump without letup 
or merit.  
     Margaret’s hope for the 
future is a more informed 
electorate that can MAGA.  
Combined, Margaret and John 
have 6 children and 16 
grandchildren, only 5 live out of 
state. They both are committed 
to fight for a better CA for their 
future. 
 

How YOU can help 
Please visit our website for a 
list of many ways you can help 
restore California to sanity. 
 

Executive Committee  
 

Chair  
Johanna Lassaga 

ycrcc.chair@gmail.com 
(530) 701-2770 
 

First Vice Chair  
Rebekah Carlson 
ycrcc.vicechair@protonmail.com  
(530) 755-6205 
 

Second Vice Chair 
Tom Pessoa 
tpessoa@succeed.net 
(530) 812-5136 
 

Secretary 
Vacant due to resignation 
 

Treasurer 
Florentina DiGennaro 


